
 
2018-2019 Final Committee Report 

 
 

 
Dear University of California, Riverside undergraduate students, 
 

 
The final Monthly Report is a highlight of the projects ASUCR elected students, appointed 
students, and student committees have made throughout the 2018-2019 school year. 
 
My name is Nataly Morales and I served as the 2018-2019 ASUCR Personnel Director to update 
students on committees. Monthly reports of the ASUCR committees are on the ASUCR website 
under Committee Reports if interested on seeing the progress month to month. 
 
If you are interested in getting involved in the projects ASUCR creates please look out for emails 
throughout the year. Paid and unpaid opportunities are open to every UCR undergraduate. If you 
have any questions about getting involved please email the new Personnel Director Luna 
Sebastian at ​asucrcommittees@ucr.edu​. 
 
 
 
The following is a recap per quarter 2018-2019 school year: 
 
In Fall Quarter: 

➢ Green Campus Action Plan​ obtained 6 Big Belly Recycling Bins which compresses trash 
5 times more than regular trash cans 

➢ Marketing Committee​ worked on the Umbrella Project that was distributed throughout 
the school year & designed the R’Gear logo 

➢ Internal Affairs Committe​e worked on snack wagon during finals week and testing 
material distribution  

➢ Finance Committee ​allocated approximately $11,876 to student organizations 
➢ Outreach Committee​ visited two high schools and approved approximately 40k in grants 
➢ Transfer Committee​ c​elebrate transfer students completion of their first quarter at UCR 
➢ Personnel Committee​ worked on bylaw additions for the creation of new committees 
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➢ Election Committee​ set the Election timeline 
➢ Diversity Council​ talked about ​more visibility and transparency of the committee, and 

addressed the lack of professors of color issue 
➢ Civic Engagement Committee​ ​registered 287 people to vote 
➢ Highlander Action Plan​ attended the AFSCME→ UC workers strike 
➢ Lobby Corp​ brought Congresswoman Norma J. Torres to campus to discuss current 

political issues & lobbied in Sacramento for various student needs 
 

In Winter Quarter: 
➢ Green Campus Action Plan ​used Bike Share money to give new bikes away to students 

and worked on Solar Umbrella near Career Center event 
➢ Marketing Committee ​created an R’fest poster and promotional video 
➢ Internal Affairs Committee ​worked on the Basic Needs Referendum 
➢ Finance Committee ​allocated approximately $11,171 to student organizations 
➢ Outreach Committee​ Paint the Night event as a destresser and funded over 10k in grants 
➢ Transfer Committee ​collected testimonials and started to collaborate with Career Center 

to help those Transfer Students 
➢ Personnel Committee ​updated campus wide committees and volunteer lists 
➢ Election Committee ​constitutional update and timeline for elections  
➢ Diversity Council ​met with Chancellor Wilcox regarding issues Costo Hall is facing 
➢ Civic Engagement Committee  
➢ Highlander Action Plan ​planned Racial Justice Day 
➢ Lobby Corp ​took Toxic Tour in the Inland Empire, organized a financial workshop, and 

three sectors of higher education press conference 
 

In Spring Quarter: 
➢ Green Campus Action Plan ​helped Zero Waste Club and the No Waste Left Behind event 
➢ Marketing Committee ​kept Hydro Flask Contest to increase followers and posted and 

created flyers for events  
➢ Internal Affairs Committee ​co-hosted the Campus Safety Forum with the Campus Safety 

Alliance and endorse Senator Projects such as Senator Davenport’s Mental Health Fair 
➢ Finance Committee ​allocated approximately $2,700 to student organizations 
➢ Outreach Committee ​attended ASUCR Committee Showcase and more grant allocations 
➢ Transfer Committee ​hosted Transfer Achievement Celebration and Transfer Talks 
➢ Personnel Committee ​held ASUCR Committee Showcase  
➢ Election Committee ​passed over 20% of the UCR undergraduate students voted which 

helped pass all the Referendums and hosted Elections Aftermath Meeting 
➢ Diversity Council ​planned on future programs to help Costo Hall 



➢ Civic Engagement Committee ​involved with Voter Engagement Workgroup on campus to 
address Peer Education challenges around voting before the 2020 Primary Election in 
March 

➢ Highlander Action Plan ​held Racial Justice Day and supported AFSCME strike 
➢ Lobby Corp ​lobbied in the California State Capitol for stopping the tuition hike 

 
Best, 

Nataly Morales 
Personnel Director 2019-2020 
Associated Student of University of California, Riverside 
202 Highlander Union Building (HUB) 
Riverside, CA 92521 
E-mail: ​nmora011@ucr.edu 
Website:​ ​https://asucrexchange.ucr.edu  
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